MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Wednesday, December 7, 2011
Water’s Edge Business Center
Westbrook, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Antonio Donis (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo (by written proxy), Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason

Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services

Julia O’Leary

Court Support Services Division, Judicial

Ronald Sabatelli

University of Connecticut

Minutes of the October 6, 2011 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, Chairperson.  The minutes of the October 6, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the 17th Annual Children, Youth and the Police Statewide Conference held November 22, 2011 (II)

The 17th Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference was held on November 22, 2011 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel & Conference Center in Cromwell.  Approximately 344 police, juvenile probation and parole, and school staff attended.  The focus of the conference was school safety with presentations from the “I Love U Guys” Foundation.  The featured speaker, John-Michael Keyes, talked about the creation and products of the Foundation.  The death of his daughter Emily five years ago at the hands of a gunman at Platte Canyon High School in Bailey, Colorado compelled Mr. Keyes to bring his professional expertise to the arena of school safety.  In addition, John McDonald, Executive Director of Safety, Security and Emergency Planning for the Jefferson County Schools in Colorado gave a debrief of the 2010 Deer Creek Middle School shooting.  Both speakers addressed the reunification of students and parents following an incident at school and endorsed the Standard Response Protocol (SRP), a common-language crisis response program for schools available at no cost at http://iluvuguys.org/srp.html.  Of the 155 respondents to the conference evaluation (a 45% response rate), 98% rated it very or somewhat useful.  Members discussed comments from the evaluation results distributed by Ms. Valerie LaMotte and agreed to her suggestion to plan for a 2012 conference.

Update on the First Day of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat December 7, 2011 (III)
Members who had attended the retreat commented very favorably on the event.  Results from the retreat evaluation will be presented at the next JJAC meeting.
Update on the National Juvenile Justice Conference entitled “Children’s Justice and Safety: Unite, Build, Lead” held October 10 – 14, 2011 at National Harbor, MD (IV)
Ms. LaMotte spoke about this national event that she attended along with six of the JJAC’s police officer trainers of Effective Police Interactions with Youth.  The JJAC sponsored an exhibit table at the conference that showcased the curriculum.  Unfortunately, few people found their way to the exhibit area of the conference and the major speakers focused on child victim issues.  One highlight of the event was a presentation by Connecticut Congressman Chris Murphy, who met with Connecticut folks in attendance after his speech.  This meeting was arranged by the Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance.
Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (V)
The Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data met on November 9, 2011.  Discussion included the topic of the Subcommittee becoming a resource on data for those conducting research projects on juvenile justice and youth development issues and changing its name to the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice & Youth Development Data.  The JJAC members agreed to both ideas.
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (VI)
The Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking met on November 30 to review proposals under the JJAC’s SET THE RULES Statewide Media Campaign To Prevent Underage Drinking, which was sent to 5 vendors on the State of Connecticut’s public relations contract.  Only one proposal was received from Elkinson & Sloves, Inc. and Diane Alverio & Company.  Although a review of their proposal was not impressive; a presentation by Jay Sloves, Donna Elkinson Miller and Diane Alverio was excellent and all questions posed by members were addressed.  The Subcommittee recommended entering into an agreement with them to conduct the media campaign.  The JJAC unanimously approved the recommendation of $188,900 to Elkinson & Sloves, Inc. for the Media Campaign To Prevent Underage Drinking.  
Ms. LaMotte recommended that a request be made for an extension of the 2010 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws grant beyond its current May 31, 2012 ending date to December 31, 2012 so the media campaign would have time to spend its funds.  The JJAC approved the recommendation.

Update and Action on the Crossover Youth Project (VII)
The Crossover Youth Project will begin studying juveniles in Connecticut’s juvenile justice and child welfare systems.  A collaboration between the Judicial Branch (Court Operations and Court Support Services), the Department of Children and Families and the Office of Policy and Management will support this effort with funding to the University of Connecticut—a total of $100,000.  To support OPM’s involvement in the Crossover Youth Project, the JJAC unanimously approved a grant of $25,000 of 2009 Juvenile Accountability Block Grant funds to the University of Connecticut.
Update from the School/Police Task Group (VIII)
The School/Police Task Group is scheduled to meet on December 13, 2011 to have a run through of their new curriculum for school administrators and teachers tentatively called “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police.”  Two new videos have been completed and will be previewed then.  The curriculum is a revision of the patrol officer training curriculum.  Ms. LaMotte began a discussion with the JJAC about funding the evaluation of the curriculum and encouraging school districts to have their staff trained, which is essential to the success of this project.  The next meeting of the task group is set for January 30, 2012 at which time they will craft a proposal concerning the evaluation to be submitted to the next JJAC meeting on February 2.
Discussion and Action on the 2012/2013 School Attendance Program (IX)
Professor Ronald Sabatelli from UConn spoke about the discouraging results from the evaluation of the School Attendance projects operating in 2010/2011.  Because of the low numbers served and/or the lack of fidelity to activities proposed in applications, there really were no results to showcase and both he and Ms. LaMotte were not comfortable recommending funding for future school attendance program evaluation efforts.  The evaluation of current School Attendance grantees will continue.  Ms. LaMotte proposed allocating the school attendance funds to support the School/Police Task Group school curriculum project.  Members expressed some concerns.  No action was taken and a more detailed recommendation will be presented at the February JJAC meeting.

Other Business (X)
Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Thursday, February 2, 2012 at the Department of Transportation in Newington.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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